

LINDA PERHAM

Member of Parliament for Ilford North House of Commons London SW1A 0AA





David Lammy MP, Private Office, Department of Health, Richmond House, 79 Whitehall, London SW1A 2NS

Ref: 020881/TJ

10 December 2002

Dear David,

Re: Abolition of CHCs: Staffing/Resources for Patients' Forums

Thank you for your letter of 2 December.

Although I am grateful for the information provided therein, I am writing to tell you of my surprise and disappointment at your refusal to meet me and other concerned colleagues about this issue.

You agreed to meet me when I approached you in the Lobby at the beginning of November. My Diary Secretary rang your office to set up a date and was asked to put the request in writing. I thought this was just a formality as you had already promised me a meeting, and I wrote to you on 5 November. More than four weeks later, you wrote refusing to meet me. In over five years of service in this House, I cannot recall any other occasion when a Minister refused to meet me having previously committed to doing so.

As Secretary of the All Party Group on CHCs, I drew your letter to the attention of members present at the AGM of the All Party Group on 4 December and concern was expressed at your dismissal of my request. I believe the Chair of the Group, Patrick Hall will be writing to you to explore whether you may be inclined to meet him and other members as we remain concerned about this issue.

Yours sincerely,

Droot

Linda Perham MP

c.c. Patrick Hall MP

Peter Walsh ACHCEW.

Pland 16/12/02 - Re-request

Telephone: +44 (0)20-7219-5853 E-mail: lindaperhammp@parliament.uk

Fax/Answerphone: +44 (0)20-7219-1161
Web Site: http://www.lindaperham.labour.co.uk